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Drug Testing of Employees

Posted on Apr 06, 2015 in A-F Labor & Employment

Can we test our employees to see if they are under the influence of drugs or
alcohol?

The issue of drug testing employees is a complicated one. The fundamental premise is that a drug test (whether
blood or urine) is considered a search under both the United States Constitution and the Pennsylvania
Constitution. From that premise, there are certain rules that follow. First, random testing (except in certain
arcumstances like CDL drvers) of employees 1s not permitted. However, if the employer has “reasonable
suspicion” that an emplovee is under the influence or either drugs or alcohol, testing of the employee can be
mandated. Reasonable suspicion requires the employer to be able to articulate objective evidence to support the
belief that the employee is under the influence. It requires more than “T think he/she is” and it requires more
than “T smell alcohol” The protocol we suggest is that either the school nurse or an administrator who has
received training in detecting signs of whether an employee is under the influence make that assessment. That
person should then document, in writing, what factors he/she found which led to the conclusion that there was
reasonable suspicion the employee was under the influence of drugs or alcohol. If the employee is then going to

be tested, he/she should be escorted to the testing site and should not be permitted to drve.

These cases seem, in our expetience, to be very fact-specific and may require further analysis.
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